

**July 2025** 

Dear Praying Friends,

Greetings in the name of the Lord! We trust this letter finds you serving the Lord with gladness. Surely the Lord's return is drawing near; we must be faithful in our service for Him.

The Lord has blessed our second quarter of 2025. We had several opportunities for pulpit supply. We are thankful for every pastor who trusts us to fill in for them during their absence. If we can ever be a help to you in this way, please do not hesitate to reach out. We look ahead to the next few months as well. We do have several open Sundays in the next quarter. If the Lord lays us on your heart, we would love to visit with you.

In the past quarter, we have been able to assist one of our new missionary families with graphic design and tools for deputation. It is always a joy to be able to help these families as they begin the process of deputation. We have also been able to help some of our veteran missionary families with graphic design needs.

Our online radio station continues to go strong. We have been seeing increased listener reports. Praise the Lord! It is amazing to see where the station is able to go. The international audience is not as strong as our United States audience, but it is awesome to see the various countries that are listening to the station. Places like Ghana, United Arab Emirates, the United Kingdom, Argentina, Japan, and more have all accessed the station this year. We praise the Lord for using MWBR to help share the Gospel around the world.

We did have one small issue with the station that caused me to have to do some reprogramming on it. I am thankful we were not down for very long. Technical issues happen, but God is so good to help us figure things out and get back online.

We are always trying to think of ways to keep the need for world evangelism in the forefront of hearts and minds. The Lord has given us so many tools to be able to do that. Would you please help us pray for wisdom, that we will know exactly how to use the tools God has given us? We always want to be good stewards of God's work.

Soon, we will begin work on the next edition of the *Focus on the Field* magazine. This edition will be available this Fall. We will have it available during our National Conference to be held at Peoples Baptist Church in McDonough, GA. Speaking of which, work has already begun on the conference. There is much planning and preparation that goes into a conference of this size. We are excited and trusting the Lord to give us a great few days together. For more information, you can scan the QR code on this letter. If you can join us in McDonough, GA, in November, we would love to see you there.



The fall is already gearing up to be a busy time. We have several opportunities to represent Macedonia. Please begin praying now that the Lord would use us to be good representatives. We do stand in need of some repair work to be done on my primary vehicle I use for traveling. Please help us pray the Lord would supply for this.

As always, we want to thank you for your partnership in this work. You are a great blessing to us. Your prayers and faithful support enable us to be a blessing to so many others. If we can help you in any way, please do not hesitate to reach out. We would love to come by and update you on our ministry this year.

Serving Him with gladness, Travis, Wendy, Seth, Ethan, & Ashlyn Campbell